






JOHN E HOGAN PTY LTD 
 
HAULAGE CONTRACTOR 
ABN: 88 087 467 212 

PH: (02) 4352 2383    Fax: (02) 4353 2641 

37 Lake Road, Tuggerah  NSW  2259 

PO Box  381,   Wyong      NSW  2259 

email: jhtrucks@bigpond.net.au 

 

 

21 August 2019 

 

 

 

 
Mr Eric Davis 

Chief Executive  

Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 

PO Box 19 

Terrey Hills  NSW  2084 

 

By email to: davisem@davisem.com.au  

 

Dear Mr Davis, 

Re: Letter of support – Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling 

Facility  

I understand that your company is planning to establish a best practice sand, soil and building materials recycling 

facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby. The facility aims to produce a number of building and landscape supply products 

from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly in the Central Coast region.  

 

It is noted that your development application is in the final stages of assessment by the Department of Planning, 

Industry and Environment, and is likely to be determined by the end of 2019. The facility, when approved, will provide 

recycling services for up to 200,000 tonnes per annum of sand, soil and building materials. The facility will help meet a 

critical recycling infrastructure gap in the Central Coast and Hunter region of NSW. 

 

Our company generates approximately up to 15,000 tonnes per year of civil construction and building waste materials, 

consisting of concrete, asphalt, bricks, timber, soils, metals, stumps, root balls and mixed building waste materials. 

When your facility is approved and operational, we intend to bring up to 5,000 tonnes of waste materials per annum to 

your facility for recycling. 

 

It is understood that your company is currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental Trust’s Major 

Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies 

recycling facility.  

 

Our company strongly supports your proposal, and would like to emphasise the importance of this project to help boost 

the recovery of building materials away from landfill.  

 

Should you need any further information, please contact me on (02) 43522383 or email jhtrucks@bigpond.net.au. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Savino Lombardelli 

Director 

 

mailto:davisem@davisem.com.au
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22/8/2019 

 
Infrastructure Grants 
NSW Environment Protection Authority 
PO Box 668 
Parramatta NSW 2124 

 
 

To whom it may concern, 
 

RE: Letter of support – Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling Facility. 
 

Central Waste Station Services (CWS) is a Resource Recovery facility based in the Hunter Industrial Ecology Park. 
 

CWS currently holds contracts various contracts with Hunter councils and Tier 1 Builders to receive and process construction 

and demolition waste and commercial and industrial waste. 

 
CWS understands that the NSW Environmental Trust have released funding under the Major Resource Recovery 

Infrastructure Grant to support additional resource recovery in NSW and increase recycled content in the manufacturing of 

products. The intention of this letter is to formally commit our intention of providing the below product to Kariong Sand 

and Soil Supplies; 

 
Clean Wood: Approximately 20,000t 

 

Should you have any questions in relation to the above, please feel free to contact me directly. 
 
 

Kevin Daly 

Managing Director 

Central Waste Station 



 
 

26 August 2019 
 
 
Mr Eric Davis 
Chief Executive  
Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 
PO Box 19 
TERREY HILLS  NSW  2084 
 
By email to: davisem@davisem.com.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Davis 
 
Re:  Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling Facility  
 
It is understood that your company is planning to establish a sand, soil and building materials 
recycling facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby which aims to produce a number of building and 
landscape supply products from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly in the Central 
Coast region.  
 
It is noted that your Development Application is in the final stages of assessment by the 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment and is likely to be determined by the end of 
2019.  The facility, when approved, will provide recycling services for up to 200,000 tonnes per 
annum of sand, soil and building materials.  The facility will help meet a critical recycling 
infrastructure gap in the Central Coast and Hunter regions of NSW. 
 
Central Coast Council generates approximately 80,000 tonnes per year of civil construction and 
building waste materials consisting of gravels, concrete, asphalt, bricks, timber, metals, stumps, 
root balls and mixed building waste materials with a further 80,000 tonnes (approximately) of clean 
soil material. 
 
Provided the proposed facility meets all operational and legislative requirements and the pricing for 
both incoming and outgoing materials makes it competitive for Council’s operations, we anticipate 
significant utilisation of this facility.  Whilst the actual or intended volume of material taken into or 
out of the facility cannot be guaranteed, at this early stage we could see Council taking 
approximately 60% of its civil and building material into and approximately 40% out of this facility. 
 
It is understood that your company is currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental 
Trust’s Major Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the 
Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies Recycling Facility.  Council is proactively seeking environmentally 
sustainable initiatives in its construction practices and therefore fully supports facilities such as 
this, particularly as it seeks to utilise materials sourced from the Central Coast region. 
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Should you require any further information, please contact the undersigned on telephone number 
(02) 4350 5495 or by email stuart.baverstock@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Stuart Baverstock 
 
 
Acting Unit Manager 
Roads Construction & Project Management 
Central Coast Council 
 
 
 
 
cc/S Baverstock 
Int Ref:  27114613 

mailto:stuart.baverstock@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au


Robson Civil Projects Pty Ltd 
ABN 62 008 430 939 

1280 Old Pacific Highway 
Somersby NSW 2250 

PO Box 757 
Gosford NSW 2250 

Phone: 02 4324 6888 

 

 

Somersby Office certified for all operations 

Unit 9 | 17 Babilla Close 
Beresfield NSW 2322 
Phone: 02 4949 1300 

Level 5 | T1 Triniti Business Campus 
39 Delhi Road 
North Ryde NSW 2113 
Phone: 02 9889 1905 

5-9 Enterprise Crescent 
Muswellbrook NSW 2333 
Phone: 02 6543 2621 
  

11 September 2019 
 
 
Mr Eric Davis 
Chief Executive  
Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 
PO Box 19 
TERREY HILLS  NSW  2084 
 
By email to:   davisem@davisem.com.au  
 
 

Dear Mr Davis, 
 
Re:  Letter of Support  
 Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling Facility  
 
I understand that your company is planning to establish a best practice sand, soil and building materials 
recycling facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby.  The facility aims to produce a number of building and 
landscape supply products from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly on the Central 
Coast region.  I note that your development application is in the final stages of assessment by the 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment, and is likely to be determined by the end of 2019.  
The facility when approved, will provide recycling services for up to 200,000 tonnes per annum of sand, 
soil and building materials. 
 
Our business currently purchases civil supplies and construction materials for our building and 
landscaping projects from a number of suppliers, including yourselves.  When your new facility is 
approved we would be interested in potentially purchasing from this facility up to 3000 tonnes per annum 
of mulches, aggregates, road base, asphalt and soils for use in our various projects, subject to 
competitive pricing. 
 
Additionally, I understand you are currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental Trust’s 
Major Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the Kariong Sand 
and Soil Supplies recycling facility.   As a local business, we strongly support your proposal and would 
like to emphasise the importance of this project to help improve the sustainability of building projects 
on the Central Coast.   
 
Should you need any further information, please contact me on 0417248651 or email 
andrew.newberry@robsoncivil.com.au.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Andrew Newberry 
Senior Project Manager  
 



PORT STEPHENS GARDENLAND
ABN 71 723932886
13 BARLEIGH RANCHWAY EAGLETON NSW 2324
02 49831888 FAx 02 49831061 MoB. 0418680656 bowtellt@bigpond.com

SUPPLIERS OF GARDEN,LAWN and
HORTICULTURAL PRODUCTS.
Pursuing a Sustainable Environment
17/08t20t9

Mr Eric Davis
Chief Executive
Davis earthmoving & Quarrying fty Ltd
PO Box 19

Terry Hills NSW 2084

Dear Mr Davis
Re: Letter of Support - Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies - Sand, soil and Building

Products Recycling Facility.

I understand that your company is planning to establish a best practice sand,soil and
building materials recycling facility at 90 Gindurra Rd Somersby. The facility aims to
produce a number of building and importantly landscape supply products from recycled
materials, prbviding them for re-use mainly in the Central Coasi region and beyond to us.

I note that your development application is in the final stages of assessment by the
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment, and is likely to be determined by the
end of 2019. The facility when approved, will provide recycling services for up to
200,000 tonnes per annum of sand, soil and building materials.

Our business currently purchases civil supplies and construction materials for our
landscaping projects from a number of suppliers, including yours. When your facility is
approved, we would be interested in potentially purchasing from your facility up to
12,00a tonnes per annum of mulches, drainage aggregates, sand and soil. This is
additional to the current 8,000 tonnes we currently get. Kariong is substantially better
economically and environmentally for our business. Landscape Architects , designers and
customers are increasingly demanding the use of more recycled products in their projects.
This will not decrease in the future ,only expand.

I understand you are currently applying for funding from the Environmental Trust's
Major Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the
Kariong Sand and Soils Recycling Facility



Our business strongly supports your proposal, and would like to emphasise the
importance of this project to help improve the sustainability of building projects and
landscaping on the Central Coast.

Partner

Should you need any further information . please contact me on 0419230184 or email
hstLt!]j i i4,rh igpp&d*q$

Yours Sincerely

LaurieBowten /d"*{i
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21 August 2019 

 

 

 
Mr Eric Davis 

Chief Executive  

Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 

PO Box 19 

Terrey Hills  NSW  2084 

 

By email to:   davisem@davisem.com.au  

 

 

Dear Mr Davis, 

Re: Letter of support – Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products 

Recycling Facility  

I understand that your company is planning to establish a best practice sand, soil and building materials recycling 

facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby. The facility aims to produce a number of building and landscape supply products 

from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly in the Central Coast region.  

I note that your development application is in the final stages of assessment by the Department of Planning, Industry 

and Environment, and is likely to be determined by the end of 2019. The facility, when approved, will provide recycling 

services for up to 200,000 tonnes per annum of sand, soil and building materials. 

 

Our organisation currently purchases civil supplies and construction materials for our building and landscaping projects 

from a number of suppliers, including yourselves. When your facility is approved, we would be interested in potentially 

purchasing from your new facility up to 15,000 tonnes per annum of mulches, aggregates, road base, asphalt and soils 

for use in our various projects.  

 

I understand you are currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental Trust’s Major Resource Recovery 

Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies recycling facility.  

My business strongly supports your proposal, and would like to emphasise the importance of this project to help 

improve the sustainability of building projects on the Central Coast.   

 

Should you need any further information, please contact me on (02) 43522383, email – jhtrucks@bigpond.net.au 

  

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 
 

SAVINO LOMBARDELLI 

Director 
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22 August 2019 
 
 
Mr Eric Davis 
Chief Executive  
Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 
PO Box 19 
TERREY HILLS  NSW  2084 
 
By email to: davisem@davisem.com.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Davis 

Re: Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling Facility  

It is understood that your company is planning to establish a sand, soil and building materials 

recycling facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby which aims to produce a number of building and 

landscape supply products from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly in the Central 

Coast region.  

It is noted that your Development Application is in the final stages of assessment by the 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment and is likely to be determined by the end of 

2019.  The facility, when approved, will provide recycling services for up to 200,000 tonnes per 

annum of sand, soil and building materials.  The facility will help meet a critical recycling 

infrastructure gap in the Central Coast and Hunter regions of NSW. 

Central Coast Council currently purchases civil supplies and construction materials for our building 

and landscaping projects from a number of suppliers, including you.  Provided the proposed facility 

meets all operational and legislative requirements and the pricing for both incoming and outgoing 

materials makes it competitive for Council’s operations, we anticipate significant utilisation of this 

facility. 

Council currently sources up to approximately 60,000 tonnes of materials such as mulches, 

aggregates, road base, asphalt and soils to conduct its roads and drainage operations.  Council 

would be looking to source a significant proportion of this sustainably and, where preferable, from 

a local supplier if the operation meets Council’s requirements as noted above.  

It is understood that your company is currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental 

Trust’s Major Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the 

Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies Recycling Facility.  Council is proactively seeking environmentally 

sustainable initiatives in its construction practices and, therefore, fully supports facilities such as 

this, particularly as it seeks to utilise materials sourced from the Central Coast region. 
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Should you require any further information, please contact the undersigned on telephone number 
(02) 4350 5495 or by email to stuart.baverstock@centralcoast.nsw.gov.au 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Stuart Baverstock 
 
 
Acting Unit Manager 
Roads Construction & Project Management 
Central Coast Council 
 
 
 
 
cc/S Baverstock 
Int Ref:   



Robson Civil Projects Pty Ltd 
ABN 62 008 430 939 

1280 Old Pacific Highway 
Somersby NSW 2250 

PO Box 757 
Gosford NSW 2250 

Phone: 02 4324 6888 

 

 

Somersby Office certified for all operations 

Unit 9 | 17 Babilla Close 
Beresfield NSW 2322 
Phone: 02 4949 1300 

Level 5 | T1 Triniti Business Campus 
39 Delhi Road 
North Ryde NSW 2113 
Phone: 02 9889 1905 

5-9 Enterprise Crescent 
Muswellbrook NSW 2333 
Phone: 02 6543 2621 
  

11 September 2019 
 
 
Mr Eric Davis 
Chief Executive  
Davis Earthmoving & Quarrying Pty Ltd 
PO Box 19 
TERREY HILLS  NSW  2084 
 
By email to:   davisem@davisem.com.au  
 
 

Dear Mr Davis, 
 
Re:  Letter of Support  
 Kariong Sand and Soil Supplies – Sand, Soil and Building Products Recycling Facility  
 
I understand that your company is planning to establish a best practice sand, soil and building materials 
recycling facility at 90 Gindurra Rd, Somersby.  The facility aims to produce a number of building and 
landscape supply products from recycled materials, providing them for re-use mainly on the Central 
Coast region.  I note that your development application is in the final stages of assessment by the 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment, and is likely to be determined by the end of 2019.  
The facility when approved, will provide recycling services for up to 200,000 tonnes per annum of sand, 
soil and building materials. 
 
Our business currently purchases civil supplies and construction materials for our building and 
landscaping projects from a number of suppliers, including yourselves.  When your new facility is 
approved we would be interested in potentially purchasing from this facility up to 3000 tonnes per annum 
of mulches, aggregates, road base, asphalt and soils for use in our various projects, subject to 
competitive pricing. 
 
Additionally, I understand you are currently applying for funding from the NSW Environmental Trust’s 
Major Resource Recovery Infrastructure Grant Programs to help your business build the Kariong Sand 
and Soil Supplies recycling facility.   As a local business, we strongly support your proposal and would 
like to emphasise the importance of this project to help improve the sustainability of building projects 
on the Central Coast.   
 
Should you need any further information, please contact me on 0417248651 or email 
andrew.newberry@robsoncivil.com.au.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Andrew Newberry 
Senior Project Manager  
 




